ATTACHMENT #4

Sandra Zinter 9448 LaPerouse Avenue Juneau, AK 99801 789-2850 sandyjoan@gci.net. RECEIVED

JAN - 9 2006

Juneau International
Airport

January 5, 2006

City/Borough of Juneau 155 So. Seward Street Juneau, Alaska 99801-1397

Re: Airport Board meeting scheduled for January 11, 2006

I received your December 23, 2005 letter recommending removal of brush/<u>trees</u> and undergrowth along the fence line adjacent to Berners Avenue, Ladd Street and LaPerouse Avenue.

I strongly object!!!!!. Please, note you have already removed some of the undergrowth.

I bought my condo on LaPerouse October 8, 1982 fully aware of the Airport which brings noise on one side and overhead. Then the Sewage Treatment Plant was imposed, over my objection, on the other side so brought smell/stench; it still continues. Now you bring a visual eye sore, of parked cars, on the other side, which as you describe brings vandals, what an INSULT to our neighborhood.

I moved to Juneau February of 1965 and came here with the idea of PRISTINE environment. Does this look like what brings you to Alaska (noise, terrible sewage smell and eye sore of stored cars and vandals to our neighborhood? I don't think so...

As you mentioned, in your letter of December 23, you "may include placing security wire inside the fence line" so why don't you, and leave the trees/brush/undergrowth to cover the eyesore - if you must park cars in our neighborhood.

We try to be good neighbors, please look at the Cambridge Estate buildings, they are well kept and no JUNK anywhere on our properties. Our condo units Cambridge Estates I and II, on LaPerouse, installed motion lights (for security) not paid for by anyone but US, not the City/Borough of Juneau. Why can't the City/Borough of Juneau be good neighbors to us?

Sincerely,

Sandra Zinter cc: AIRDORT GOARD